PAGE 3,

owing Zo hen husband's thansfer to West N.S.W. with H.Q. at Bathunsz,
(5-was changed. Here served as Dinector of Women's Organisations
within the Division from Bathurst to Broben HikR, south zo Grenfele,
nornth 2o Mudgee.,
1965 Thansferned to Sydney Weszt Division with Headquarters at Parna-
matia and became Dinecton of Women's Onganisations over 30 groups,
which involved much thavelling again extending west to Blackheath,
south to Campbelltown, and nonth to Berownra.
1974 Beaame responsible for the Outern/Cincte Home League, which com-
pribes approx. 1,000 members scattered throughout Eastern and Northenn
Australia and overseas. This position nequires a deal 04 correspond-
ence and a monthfy two-paged foolscap Letten,

NEW SOUTH WALES WOMEN'S INTER-CHURCH COUNCIL -
ANNUAL REPORT
1975-1976

At the Annual Meeting held on 2lst April, 1975, Mrs. G.M. Bent took
office as President and was installed at a well attended and inspir-
ing service held at the Church of Christ, Belmore, on 24th May. Under
her wise guldance the work of the Council has been maintained and a.
happy spirit of fellowship continues to mark our activities.

In recognition of their long and faithful sexrvice, Life Membership
was conferred on two greatly valued members, Mrs. R.H, Dougherty and
Mrs. J.B. Montgomerie, both former Presidents of the Council.

We have continued to hold our Council meetings in the Pitt Street
Congregational Church, and would wish to express thanks to the Minister
and church officers for their kind courtesy in this regard. We appre-
clate, too, the arrangements made by the Department of Administration
of the Methodist Church for our Executive to meet in their Committee
Room, month by month.

Thanks are due to the following ladies who have addressed our meet-
ings:~ Mrs. Heather Stevens, following her return from Malaysia where
she had represented Australian Church Women at the Seminar on Family
Life Education held in Penang in April 1975; Mrs. Mary Weme of Kenya,
the 1975 Winifred Kiek Scholar, who, at our August Council meeting,
told us much of her country and its people, and of her plans to help
the women there; Mrs. Joy Cooke, Vice~President of Christian Women'sg
Conventions, who spoke in November of the development, programme and
plans of the movement; and Mrs. Dorothy McMahon, who at our final
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meeting in March, gave a most informative and stimulating address

on the World Council of Churches Assembly, held in Nairobi late last
.year. Our horizons have, indeed, been widened as a result of all
that we have heard and learnt from our visitors.

At the biennial meeting of the National Committee of Australian
Church Women, held at Lincoln College, Adelaide, in August 1975, the
Council was represented by the President and Hon. Secretary as
delegates, while Mesdames M. Stanhope and D. Woodhouse attended as
obgervers. Reports presented at the meeting indicated gratifying
developments in the life and work of State Units, together with
increased interest in and support of the Winifred Kiek Scholarship
Fund and the Fellowship of the Least Coin. The Working Committee of
A.C.W., 18 now located in Western Australia, and plans are in hand to .
hold the next biennial meeting of the National Committee in Perth

in August, 1977. Copies of "Women at Work'" issued by the Working
Committee are distributed among our members and provide an oppor—
tunity of keeping in touch with the activities of A.C.W. in all
‘States.

Observance of "Fellowship Day" in July and "World Community Day" in
October provided many opportunities for churchwomen in city, suburban
and country centres to worship together, discuss matters of common
interest and concern, and create and deepen friendships. We express
our heartfelt thanks to Mrs. Mary Down, who, over a number of years,
has organised the despatch of material for Special Days and has
recelved and collated the reports from centres where services have
been held. Mrs. Down's resignation from the Council has been )
received with great regret, and we have recorded our appreciation of
her assistance so cheerfully given.

The Council presented a submission to the Committee of Enquiry into
Religious Education in NSW Government Schools in November, 1975. Our
thanks go to Mrs. M. McCann and the members of the sub-committee
which she convened for their help in collecting material and prepar-—
ing the submission.

The final event in our busy 1975 programme was an Ecumenical Day of
Retreat, held on Monday, 8th December, in the Crypt of St. Mary's
Cathedral. The theme of the W.C.C. Assembly, "Jesus Christ Frees
and Unites" provided the basis for addresses throughout the day,
and the final Act of Worship, in which representatives of our
member Churches took part, gave opportunity for recollection and
renewal of our commitment to our task. We thank Mrs. Joan Curtin
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and her assistants for all they did to arrangé such a happy and help-
ful day and look forward to similar experiences in the future.

In conclusion, I should like to record my thanks to our President for
her leadership and thoughtfulness, to other office-bearers and Execut-—
ive members for their loyal support throughout this past year and to
all Council members for their continued interest and co-operation, so
generously given.

Doris M. Mitchell
12th April, 1976. HONORARY SECRETARY

CONVENORS' REPQRTS

Fellowship of the Least Coin - During 1975 over 100 letters were re—
ceived from interested correspondents and groups, many of whom have
participated in F.L.C. over a number of years. Quite a few new
enquirdes have also been made. Invitations to talk to groups about
the Felioyship have been welcomed from both outer suburban and country
areas. The 4th Quarterly News Bulletin for 1975 featured an article
by Mrs. Shanti Solomon in which she spoke about our world in travail
and how more than ever we need to pray for peace and for men that they
may see the vision, accept the responsibility and work to bring it
into being. The Bulletin gave news of the programme of the Asian
Church Women's Conference showing how, for leadership development pur-—
poses the area would be divided into four zomes. Allocations for
1975 were listed, the Australian project approved being the Aboriginal
Medical Centre in Redfern. The "Circle of Prayer" Vol. VI has been
printed and copies are expected shortly. During 1975 our N.S.W.
offerings for F.L.C. totalled $1758. 1In 1976 two Australian projects
have been approved for grants - Nungalinya College in Darwin - an
Aboriginal Training Centre — and the work of the Missionary Sisters
of Charity among elderly aborigines in Bourke, N.S.W.

Marjorie Stanhope

Winifred Kiek Scholarship - To share in assisting a Christian woman
to gain further knowledge and skills, which are not readily available
in her own country, is a very important area of concern for the N.S.W.
Women's Inter-Church Council.

We rejoice to hear that Miss Kalpéna Airan in Satara, North India, is
using some of the knowledge gained while studying community group work
at the University of Sydney in 1973. 1In a recent letter, Kalpana

informed us that the foundation laying ceremony of her new school was
Cont. on p.8



NEW_SOUTH WALES WOMEN'S INTER-CHURCH COUNCIL

HON. TREASURER'S STATEMENT

1st April, 1975 to 29th February, 1976

RECEIPTS

Opening Balance at 1.4.75
Offerings Annual Service
Overseas Travel Fund
Delegates' Travel Fund
Affiliation Fees

Sale of Literature

Transferred from Fellowship

Day Offerings
Transferred from World
Community Day Offerings
Bank Interest

Opening Balance at 1.4.75
Receipts

Opening Balance at 1.4.75
Receipts - Offerings
W.K.S. Fund

Opening Balance at 1.4.75
Receipts

L. Perriam
Hon. Treasurer.

GENERAL FUND
PAYMENTS
294.63 Printing & Duplicating 82.20
- 77.40 President's Honorarium 25.00
138.83 Exes-Secretary, Treasurer,
23.65 Promotion & Publicity Officers 125.78
54.00 A.C.W. National C'tee Meeting -
1.40 Travel & Accommodation 402.40
Affiliation Fees -N.C.W. 10.00
236.88 -W.C.T.U. 1.00
Donations - use of Church and
204.13 Meeting Room 40.00
- 66.34 Gift to Mrs. M. Weme 10.00
— Closing Balance _400.88
$1097.26 $1097.26
FELLOWSHIP OF LEAST COIN
119.16 Australian Church Women 1758.21
1655.28 Closing Balance 16.23
$1174.44 $1774.44
FELLOWSHIP DAY
Nil Australian Church Women 566.81
789.59 Transfer to General Fund 236.88
19.10 Closing Balance 5.00
$ 808.69 $ 808.69
WORLD COMMUNITY DAY
92.12 Australian Church Women 420.04
532:05 Transfer to General Fund 204.13
Closing Balance Nil

$ 624.17

SUMMARY

General Fund 400.88
Fil.C. 16.23
Fellowship Day 5.00
Cr. Bank Balance $422.11
Interest Bearing Dep. $500.00

624.17

‘9 d9Vd

‘L AOVd
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Convenors' Reports (Contd.)

to take place on 2lst March. We invite Council members and friends
to contribute to a gift which we plan to send to Miss Airan for the
project through which she is seeking to help the less fortunate
mothers and children of her community.

The 1975 scholar, Mrs. Mary Weme, needs our support and prayeré as
she seeks to help families in rural communities in Kenya.

The 1976 scholar, Miss Sarah Ah You from Western Samoa, has settled
in happily at the South Pacific Commission Training Centre in Suva,
Fiji, where she will study in a course of Home Econbmics.

This is the first time that the Winifred Kiek Scholarship has been
given to assist someone studying in a country other than Australia,
because the training provided there is more suitable for the student
than what 1s available here.

Mary Andrews

Publicity - In order to make the work of the Council better known
and invite interest in our activities, information is regularly
sent to the denominational papers as well as the metropolitan news-
papers. Details of services arranged for Fellowship Day and World
Community Day are provided, as well as information about our Annual
Service of Installation of the incoming President, Fellowship of
the Least Coin and Winifred Kiek Scholarship holders. These latter
have always been interesting to meet and radio interviews with them
have been arranged without difficulty.

Contact 1is continuously maintained with "Women at Work", the monthly
publication of Australian Church Women, and news about Council
events or individual members is regularly forwarded.

As we have a scrap book in which to place our news items, it i1s
always appreciated when members hand me these, cut out and marked
with the date of publication. I would appreciate recelving such
items whenever published; 1t 1s very encouraging to know that
publicity material is being used.

Joan Curtin
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NEWS from other organisations . . .

National Council of Women

We all consider that we lead very busy lives, probably we do, but it
is most challenging to attend N.C.W. as your delegates and discover
the scope...the all-embracing activities...of this widely represent-
ative body of women dedicated in so many ways to the betterment of
the Australian way of life, particularly as it applies to women and
children. ‘

I felt a most humble participant in a distinguished company, and let
us always be grateful to God for those who never flag in this enthu-
slasm and dedication. Thank you once again, for this valuable
experilence you have given to Mrs. M. McCann and myself.

Gladys M. Bent
Good Neighbour Council

The Annual Conference held on June l4th, 1975, marked the 25th Anni-
versary of the Council. In welcoming the delegates and guests, the
President, Mrs. J. Metcalfe, MBE, BA, Dip.Ed., spoke of the aims

and objectives which were formulated 25 years ago as being basically
those of the Good Neighbour Moyement throughout Australia today -
the welcome, welfare and integration of our new citizens. The
Conference was officially opened by the Hon. A.J. Grassby, Special
Adviser on Community Relations; Mr. M.S. Ruddock M.L.A. represented
the Premier of N.S.W. 1In the evening delegates and friends attended
the Shell National Folkloric Festival at the Opera House.

The Annual General Meeting took place on lst December, 1975. The
Annual Report covered the many-sided programme of the Council, with
special reference to the decentralisation of activities, the Home
Tutor Scheme, Ethnic Radio, and the contribution made by the many
contact workers through their welcome and follow-up visits to new
arrivals. The work of the staffs in the Regional Offices was highly
commended, and the hope was expressed that additional funds would be
made avallable to enable more of these offices to be established, so
that all migrants might be provided with localised neighbourhood
servyices.,

Jean Venables
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GLIMPSES OF ZAMBIA

The Revd. Dorothy Wacker, President of Australian Church Women, was
one of the Australians who attended the World Council of Churches
Assembly in Nairobi, Kenya in November-December, 1975. Later she
visited Zambia, spending several weeks with Violet Sampa, a former
Winifred Kiek Scholarship holder, whom many of our Council members
met during her stay in Australia. Here is part of Dorothy Wacker's
account of her vieit to "Violet's Woprld".

"iolet!'s everyday world of "'school and church! became mine during the three weeks that |
stayed in the Southern Province. At Njase Girls' Secondary School, 5 miles from Choma,

120 miles north of Livingstone and the Victoria Falls, her chaplaincy duties were minimal
because it was holiday time - but members of the staff from India, England, the United
States, Scotland, Holland, Zaire and Zambia were to me a sign of the complexity of the task
of independent-nation bui[ding.. At St. Andrew's Church in homa, the congregation wit-
nessed to Violet's creative ministry and more than fulfilled her expectations as they
presented their own nativity play on Christmas Eve - a play marked by reverence AND hilarity
... as they overflowed the little buildings on Christmas morning ... as they burst into song
‘during my sermon-time ... as they shared with deep faith and enotion in a family's mourning
at the funeral service marking the death of their 17 year old son ... as they met as a
Homen's Sisterhood for learning and serving ... and as they gave me a copper plaque as a
token of their wholehearted acceptance of me as their Christian colleague from Australia;,

At the school chapel, the Zambian world of 'participatory democracy! came alive in the

Synod meetings of the United Church of Zambia, held theré from 5th-12th January, Delegates
from all the member-churches were given TIME - to think, to ask questions, to make comments,
to gather information and to be involved in the decision~-making process of this 8 year old
church bringing together Congregational, Methodist and Presbyterian Churches and the Paris
Evangelical Mission., The chapel walls with their 8 large murals of gospel scenes, in which
all the participants were painted as black Africans, were very appropriate walls to surround
such meetings,

This world was-very much a world of 'demand and promise', 'of people and the future!. The
need for leadership, skills and facilities in the Southern Province is great and the
willingness of people to learn is very noticeable, The Church at Maamba, the mining
centre that provides all of Zambia's coal requirements, is a symbol of the demand and
pronise. People Worship now in the Mining Company's hall and sit on the floor unless they
bring their own chairs - nearby, the concrete Ease of a church building has been paid for
by the worshippers, the walls wiLl be paid for by the mining company, while the roof and
furniture are still a matter of prayer and hopefulness. The Production Unit at the school
is a symbol of people and the future. Each High School is required to have one, in an
attempt to upgrade agriculture and the rural scene in the eyes of people being lured to
the city by the power of a developing technological world ... and last year, at Njase,

the 400 girls produced enough maize and chickens to provide for their needs.!

*kk (From "Women at Work')
THE N.S.W. WOMEN'S INTER-CHURCH COUNCIL, which yas formed in 1938, now
includes 1in its membership representatives of the Anglican, Baptist,
Congregational,vMethodist, PréSbyterian, and Roman Catholic Churches,
the Churches of Christ, the Salvation Army and the Society of Friends.



/ NEW SOUTH WALES WOMEN'S INTER - CHURCH COWNCTL.

ANUAL _ REPORT

1975-1976

At the Annual Meeting held on 21st April,1975, Yrs. G.l.Bent took office as
President and was installed at a well atténded and inspiring service held at the
Church of Christ, Belmore, on 24th lay. Under her wise guidance the work of the
Council hasbeen maintained and e han'y spirit of fellowship continues tomrk our
activities.

In recognition af their long and faithful service, Life ilembership was conferred
on two grestly valued members, *irs. R.H.Dougherty and Mrs. J.B.Montgomerie, both
former Presidents of the Council.

e have continued to hold our Council meetings in the Pitt Strect Songregational
Church, and would wish to express thanks to the iinister and church officers for
their kind courtesy in this regard. e aopreciate,too, the arrangements mede by
the Department of ‘dministration of the ifethodist Church for our TXecutive to meet
in their Committee Room, month by month.

Thanks are due to the following lsdies who have addressed ourmeetings:=- lrs.
Jeather Stevens. follovine her return from Malaysia where she had represented
Austral®an Shurch Women st the Jeminar on Pamily Life Tducation held in Penang

in April 1975; Mrs. Mary Weme of Kenya, the 01975 Vinifred Kiek Scholar, who, at
our August Council meeting, told us much of her country and ts peovle, and of her
plans to help the womBm there: ''rs, Joy Cooke. Vice-President of Christien Women's
Conventions, who spoke in MNovember of the develouvment, programme end plens of

the movement- znd Mrs. Dorothy *clfzhon, who &t our final meeting in March, gave

a most informative snd stimulating address on the iorld Council of Churches
Asserbly, held in Nairobi lste lzst vear. Our horizons have,indeed, been widened
as & result of all that we have heard 2nd learnt from our visitors.

At the biennisl meeting of the Nationsl Commiftee of Australien Church Women,held
ot Lincoln Ccllege, Adelaide, in August 1975, the Council was represented by the
President and Hon. Secretary as delegates,while liesdames M.Stanhore and D.Woodhouse
attended a s observers. Reports presented at the meeting indicated gratifying
developments in the life end work of State Units, together with incressed interest
in and support of the !/inifred Xiek Scholarship Fund and the Fellowship of the
Least Coin. The Working Committee of A.C.W. is row loceted in Western Avustralia,
and plans are in hand to hold the next biennial meeting of the National Committee
in Perth in August,1977. Covnies of "ljomen at Work" issued by the Working Committee
are distributed among our members and provide an ovrortunity of keeping in touch
with the activities of A.C.W. in ell States.

Observence of "Fellowship Day"?gnauﬁgrld Community Day" in October provided many
opnortunities for chuchwomen in city, suburbend and country centres to worship
together, discuss matters of common interest and concern,and create and deepen
friendships, We express our heartfelt thanks to lirs. dary Down, who, over a
pumberof years, has orgenised the despatch ofmateriel for Special Days and has
received end collsted the reports from centres where services havebeen held.

l"rs. Down's resignation from the Council hasbeen received with great regret, and
we have recorded our appreciation of her assistance so cheerfully given.

The Council presented o submission to the Committee of Bnquiry into Religious
Education in NSW Government Schools in November,1975. Our thenks go to Mrs. M.
¥cCann and the members of the sub-committee which she convened for their help in
collecting material and preparing the submission.

In_conclusion. I should like to record my thanks to our President for her leader-
ship and thoughtfulness . mm& to other office-bearers and Executive members for
their loyal support throughout this past year and to all Council members for
their continued interest and xmwwmrk co-oneration., so generously given. '

‘ Noris ¥ . Mitchell.
12th April,1976. HONORARY SECRETRY.




N.8.W, WOMEN'S INTERCHURCH COUNCIL.

TREASURER'S STATEMENT from 31st MARCI, % to 29th FEBDRUARY, 1976

GEI'F.RAL FULKD,

BECEIPTS . PAYMENTS .
Opening Balance a& 1.4.1975 F294,63-\ Preskdent's Homorarium 825.00\
Offerings - Presignt's Induction 77.40 \  Printing & Duplicating 82420
Travel Fund - 1975 138483 \ Secretary,‘f;eaaurer,Promotion
Travel Fund - 1977 23.65 N\ & Publicity Officers Expenses 125,78 \
Affiliation Fees 54400 \ Travel & Accomodation 1975
Sale of Literature 1,40 \ NeCeMe of A.CeW. Belegates L4o2,50 N\
Transferred - 30% Fellowship Day A38c83 \  Affiliation Fecs - National
Offerings 2244 Council of Women 10 ,00A
Transferred - 30% World Cormmunity 204.13 \ Affiliation Fees - WeCoTeUnion 1.00 x
Day offerings Donations - Use of Church and
leeting Roon 40400\
Bank Interest 66434 N Give - M. Ueme 10,00\
Closing Balance 400488 3
91097.26 $1097.26
.(' \V!'
FELLOWSHIP OF LEAST COIN.
Opening Balance le4+1975 119,16 \ Australian Church Women F1758,29\
Receipts 16.528 \  Clesing Balance 16,23\
177444 Z1778 4k
FELLOWSIIIP DAY, :
Opening Balance le4,1975 nIL \ Australian Church Women £552.81\
Receipts - Offerings F789.59 \ " " W.KeScholar 14410 \
WaK.Scholap 19,10  Transferred to General Funds 436.88\
Closing Balance W.K.S. ___ 200 N
#808,69 808.69
,. T
WORLD COMMUNITY DAY.
Opening Balance at l.4.s1975 #92.12 \.  Australian Church Women #h20.04\
Receipts 532.05 \ Transferrcd to General Funds 20L4,13N
- Closing Balance _TIL N\
g624,17 go2k,17
SUMARY, .
General Fund Fh00eE8 \
Fellowship Least Coin 16423 N\
Fellowship Day - WeK.S. 5000 N\
Y.Co day FAl N
Fh22,11

Interest Bearing D posit.f500.00
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